From: Alan Leach

To: Community Support and Services Committee

Date: Friday, 4 March 2022 10:41:39 AM

Dear Sir/Madame,

I am writing in regards to the bill amendment - PUBLIC HEALTH AND OTHER LEGISLATION (EXTENSION OF EXPIRING PROVISIONS) AMENDMENT BILL 2022. I vehemently do not want this bill to pass.

The only reason I am vaccinated is to be able travel across borders to visit with my family and friends. Despite being vaccinated, I have still had Covid19 with similar symptoms to that of the common cold. The sheer number of breakthrough COVID-19 infections clearly shows that the vaccination does not do what it was intended to do.

In my opinion, adverse effects from current vaccines are more prevalent and damaging than Covid-19 itself. However, the statistics on this would be hard to find as people are not encouraged to report them and do not know how to even go about this. It appears that Doctors are reluctant to see/report a link. Thousands (worldwide) of unexplained, (medically inconclusive) sudden deaths of healthy adults, days after vaccination are occurring. Why would people not find this alarming? Why are we being forced to take vaccines that may well be toxic to our bodies? At the very least , we must be given the freedom of choice without fear of losing our livelihoods.

In conclusion, these experimental vaccines needs to stop being forced on us. Vaccination should be a choice without fear of social, career and financial repercussions.

I do NOT support the extension of the emergency powers Bill.

Signed: ALAN LEACH